


including Foley Street.

Restricted Operating Hours: The courts' operating hours should be restricted to mitigate the
impact during evenings and weekends, ensuring that residents' peace is respected.

Additional Noise Assessment: A further independent noise assessment focusing on the impact
to Foley Street residents should be conducted, with recommendations for more robust noise
management strategies.

In conclusion, we strongly oppose the development of pickleball courts on the rooftop car park
of Mona Vale RSL in its current form due to the unacceptable noise impact it will have on the
local community. We urge the Council to reconsider this proposal, taking into account the
concerns of residents and ensuring that appropriate measures are put in place to preserve
our quality of life.

Thank you for considering this objection.




